TOWN OF PAVILION PUBLIC HEARING February 11, 2015

7:00 PM

The Town Board of the Town of Pavilion held a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday February 11, 2015 at the Town Hall One Woodrow Drive Pavilion, NY 14525, in the Town of Pavilion regarding an application for a rezoning request for the Project"Dollar General" by Zaremba Program Development,LLC, for the 1.65+/- acres located on the South Eastern corner of tax parcel number 16.-2-24.1 located in the Town of Pavilion, New York. This land is currently zoned Residential.

Present were:

Supervisor Theron Howard Councilperson Dean Davis Councilperson Thomas Klapper Councilperson Ron Zarbo Councilperson Linda Thompson

Others: Clerk Lucinda Starr, James Cleveland & Daniel Lang, Matthew Mahaney, Evan Cleveland, Joe McIlroy, Edgar Hollwedel, Margaret Gaston, Kevin Conklin, Janet Henderson, John Eisenhard, Kim Elliott, Todd Hamula, Rob LaPoint, Don Brooks, Larry Dagan, Karen Kingsley, Sarah Kingdon, Beth Hackett, Amber Hackett & Melissa Hackett.

Supervisor Howard opened the public hearing at 7:00 P.M.

A presentation from Zaremba Program Development representative Todd Hamula explaining where the Dollar General proposed to build the Dollar General and the need for the rezoning of that location.

Supervisor Howard opened the floor to hear any person(s) comments in regards the Dollar General project.

Karen Kingsley asked about the buildings appearance

John Eisenhard safety concerns on Rt 63 and if there would be a two lane highway.

Margaret Gaston inquired of revenue distribution.

Margaret Gaston expressed her positive opinion for the project as it will create employment opportunities and the convenience for Town residents.

At 7:30PM Supervisor Howard called a recess of the Public Hearing to be reconvened at a later date.

Respectfully submitted,	
Lucinda Starr, Town Clerk	